
SELECT BOARD MEETING 

MONDAY, JUNE 7, 2021 

REMOTE MEETING 

5:30 PM 

CALL TO ORDER 

A meeting of the Select Board was called to order at 5:30 pm by Chair Adam Dash. Vice Chair Roy 

Epstein and Select Board member Mark Paolillo were present, along with Town Administrator Patrice 

Garvin, Assistant Town Administrator Jon Marshall. 

ACTION BY CONSENT 

Vote to approve request for use of Town Green by Belmont Pride Parade organizers on June 12, 2021 to 

erect and use two tables and to place an ice cream freezer on the Green 

Motion was made to approve the above request from the Belmont Pride Parade organizers. Motion was 

approved by a vote of 3-0. 

• Gladys Unger asked additional permission from the Select Board for a sign to be erected on the

Town Green for the Belmont Pride Parade.

Motion was made to approve a sign on the Town Green for Belmont Pride Parade. Motion was approved 

by a vote of 3-0. 

Discussion and possible vote on positions for articles and amendments for Annual Town Meeting, 

Segment B 

AMENDMENTS TO ARTICLE 16- ENTERPRISE FUNDS FOR WATER SEWER AND STORMWATER SERVICES 

MOTION A: That $1,398,954.00 be appropriated from Water Retained Earnings, and $6,324,031.00 be 

appropriated from Water Revenues to fund the expenses of the Water Department. 

MOTION B: That $974,711.00 be transferred from Sewer Retained Earnings, and $8,559,545.00 be 

transferred from Sewer and Stormwater Revenues to fund the Sewer and Stormwater Enterprise Fund. 

Amendments are being proposed to the above Article 16 motions. The two amendments, put forth by 

proponents Lisa Oteri, Judith Ananian Sarno, and Robert Sarno, propose to pause the underground tanks 

project. Lisa Oteri, spokesperson for the proponents of the amendment, said they feel that the Town 

hasn't vetted all the costs and Belmont should be working towards becoming less dependent on fossil 

fuel. She claims that other towns are well on their way to convert their fleets to hybrids or electric and 

that Belmont should be focusing on a green infrastructure. The proponents also believe that the tanks 

don't have to be above ground and that smaller tanks should be installed. They say that a $1M estimate 

seems high because it is double what was approved in Town Meeting last year. The proponents want to 

work with Town officials to find other solutions. 
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